
Midnight Squares 
Club Meeting, Minutes 

31 January 2008 
 Members Present Arthur Morris, Allan Hurst, Ed Zeigler, Steve Zink, Richard 

Rockwell, Harlan Kerr, Mark Olson, Paul van Houten, Michael 
Golden, Neil Heather, Paul Brown, Fabian Arlvarado, George 
Naylor,  Duane Florha, Arlinda Attell, Bruce Barg, John Kenny   

1 Minutes Minutes of  9 December 2007 were accepted.. 
2 Treasurer’s 

Report 
Steve Zink prepared a written report; it is available from Steve 
or from the club secretary. .  

3 Membership and 
Administrative 
items  

It was reported that Judith Stevenson will be sending out 
membership renewals within the next week.  She will be 
completing her commitment as Membership Coordinator this 
year, and will be stepping down; she is willing to continue to 
coordinate membership through the renewal period.  There is a 
need for a new membership coordinator.  
 
Water: Richard Rockwell will no longer be carrying water to 
club activities. Harlan will be carrying it for Sundays; but will 
simplify how it is paid for.  
 
Badges: Randy Hicks has ordered new member badges.  
Members needing badges should contact him.  
 
T-shirts.  There was discussion about changes at “Embroidering 
for You;” they now require a $25 minimum order. There will 
further discussion at a later meeting about whether to seek 
another vendor. 

4 2013 IAGSDC 
convention 

No Report  

5 Push Open the 
Golden Gate 

There was no report.  (see: http://www.iagsdc.org/pogg2008/ ).  

6.  Upcoming Dances There was discussion of upcoming dances: 
 
Sunday, March 23,  It was agreed that in lieu of workshops 
there will be a dance with Seattle caller Don Wood.  The dance 
will be at A1/A2/C1 levels.  
 
3 May: Barry Clasper.  Calling levels were clarified.  This is 
seen as the graduation for the Advanced class, so every other 
tip will be A2.  Other dancing will be up through C3A star-tips. 
The Michaels Levy and Golden agreed to coordinate the dance.  
 
There was some preliminary discussion about a December, 
2008 dance for an interclub social.  John Kenny will investigate 
and report on alternatives for dates and venues.  



 
A recurring theme was noted: there is a need for club members 
to volunteer to coordinate upcoming dances.    
 
Dances beyond May 3 will be discussed at the next meeting.  

7 Club 
Communications 

Ed Zeigler announced that the website and email list are up-to-
date.   

8.  Club nights It was reported that Gary Young has agreed to assume 
responsibility for booking club night callers.  Thanks was 
expressed to Allan for his work at that on-going effort.    

9 Club Meetings: This meeting was held on Thursday to engage other club 
members in the process and to be more inclusive.  The next 
meeting will be on Sunday, 9 March.  

10 2007-08 classes It was reported that the Advanced class is going well and they 
are underway with A-2 calls.  It was noted that Angels are 
needed and appreciated.   
 
It was reported that the workshops (C1 and C2) are going well 
and attendance is consistent…  there is a need for angels.   

11 New Business None 
12 Next Meeting The next meeting is scheduled for Sunday 9 March, 3:30 pm, at 

Cesar Chavez.    
 Adjourned There being no further business the club adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Arthur Morris 
Secretary 


